A meeting was held with Max Kelly on Tuesday, August 28, 1984, 8:30 p.m.

Present were Colby Brown, Attorney at Law, active Scouter in Rocky Mount, Virginia; Jane Lefever, Scouting coordinator of Troop 456; Bonnie Wray, troop committee member; and Randall E. Beaver, Scout Executive.

The group met Mr. Kelly after a troop leader's council meeting at the Rocky Mount United Methodist Church.

Mr. Brown told Mr. Kelly that the troop committee had become aware of his problem in California and they thought it was inappropriate for him to serve as Scoutmaster or to work with young people.

Mr. Kelly asked what had happened to the money that had been collected to organize the troop. Mr. Brown told him that it would be returned.

Mr. Kelly said okay, picked up his materials and left the church.

There was no other discussion.